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VILLAGE OF AKRON
COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
DECEMBER 17, 2024
The Akron Village Council meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and roll call.
Council Members Present: R. Huizar, M. Strasz, D. Meyer, T. Tait
Employees Present: M. Hasso, M. Mitin, L. Hill, M. Burke, M. Wilinski

Motion by M. Strasz to approve November 19, 2024 Council Meeting minutes. T. Tait supported the motion. Motion approved.
Motion by M. Strasz to approve December 5, 2024 Special Council Meeting minutes. D. Meyer supported the motion. Motion carried.
Public Comment: P. Wood commented that the utility billing should go back to having automatic pay. He was told that he can have his bank automatically send a check for the bill. He also complimented the fire department on the last fire run. P. Wood stated that Clint's Storage is now open.
A. Vollmar asked why the fire department can't use the water at the park during a fire. He mentioned that his water was like pudding during the last fire run. M. Hasso said it doesn't pump fast enough. The trucks are full when the department heads to the fire, but the water is depleted quickly and has to be refilled.

Bills and Obligations: The clerk was asked about the Community National Bank bill, which was for the fire truck. She was also asked about the Thumb Welding bill, which was for a welding jacket. 
Motion by D. Meyer to approve bills, obligations, and payroll as presented, totaling $27,519.81. T. Tait supported the motion. Motion carried.
President's Report: R. Huizar  stated there were 2 letters of intent to fill the vacant council seat. It was mentioned that Teri has been appointed twice and has a good understanding of what goes on. D. Meyer said she would like to give Barb a chance because it is good to generate interest in the village. A brief discussion followed. M. Strasz made a recommendation for Teri.

Motion by M. Strasz to appoint Teri Nusz to the Akron Village Council. T. Tait supported the motion. Motion carried.
R. Huizar called for the council to be moved to a closed meeting at 6:22 p.m.
Public Works Report: M. Hasso said gravel was coming for Proper driveway. The discharge was successful for the lagoon, we are good until next year. M. Burke said we can use the big salter. He said he had a quote from Thumb Trucking for $829.37, but it was just for parts. The cost for hydrant repairs from Monchilov's is $1,270.00 each. D. Meyer asked M. Hasso about risers for the bank. He said there were some for the bank. The other ones weren't tall enough for the other area. Behind the bank is already fixed.
Motion by T. Tait to approve D.P.W. alarm call list. M. Strasz supported the motion. Motion carried.
Fire Report: M. Hasso said maybe we can do time and materials for fire hydrants. D. Meyer asked if we are doing them all at once. R. Huizar said no. The whole hydrant needs to be replaced, not just parts. M. Hasso explained that to obtain more quotes on the Rescue 18 truck would take time and money and he doesn't typically ask for reimbursement. If he needs to drive the truck to multiple places for quotes, he would like to be reimbursed for his time. The fire department participated in the Christmas light parade in Fairgrove. They hope to burn the brush pile on Judd Road soon.

Motion by M. Strasz to approve Rescue 18 repair totaling $1,657.79. T. Tait supported the motion. Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report: None

Police Report: M. Mitin reviewed the police activity report. L. Hill is updating policies and procedures for the department. She stated that anyone who enters the police department office unattended will need special training. The audit for the department is January 18, 2025. The wifi  for the police department will need to be separate from the rest of the offices. The server would need to be updated and everything would need to be encrypted when sent.

Motion by T. Tait to hire Abadata to become Lein compliant in the police department. M. Strasz supported the motion. Motion carried. 

Clerk's Report: Clerk asked for permission to close Team One credit cards and move statements to E-statements. MML Liability and Property Pool renewal was presented. Generator maintenance quotes were reviewed. Air Advantage office phone quotes were tabled until information was gathered from Abadata. Discussion about questions we can ask the Village lawyer, no further questions were submitted other than the ones already discussed. Minimum wage increase was discussed so that we remain compliant with law.

Motion by M. Strasz to approve closing all 3 Team One Credit Union credit cards and moving statements to E-statements. T. Tait supported the motion. Motion carried. 
Motion by T. Tait to approve the MML Liability & Property Pool renewal. M. Strasz supported the motion. Motion carried.
Motion by D. Meyer to approve Thumb Heating and Cooling to provide generator maintenance to the Village Hall. M. Strasz supported the motion. Motion carried. 
Motion by D. Meyer to increase minimum wage employees to $10.56 beginning January 1, 2025 and on February 21, 2025 to $12.48. M. Strasz supported the motion. Motion carried.
Old Business: There was discussion about M. Newsome's yard issue. R. Huizar said she would buy the tree if she needed to. P. Wood said that would be setting precedence. We could probably get a volunteer to plant grass seed.
New Business: Utility billing penalty was discussed. The penalty rate is 10% currently. The 2025 council meeting schedule was presented.
Motion by M. Strasz to lower Utility billing penalty rate to $4.00 flat rate. T. Tait supported the motion. Motion carried.
Motion by M. Strasz to approve 2025 Council Meeting Schedule. D. Meyer supported the motion. Motion carried.
Public Comment: P. Wood complimented M. Burke on leaf pick up. T. Nusz complimented R. Huizar on leaf pick up.

Motion by M. Strasz to adjourn at 8:10 p.m. T. Tait supported the motion. Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Monica Wilinski
Akron Village Clerk
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